

## PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

As we put the tinishing touches on our winter projects, it is a pleasure to look forward to 1980.

There has been a lot of comments as to what the winter has done to our golf courses. What damage can we expect to find, desiccation or snow mold? At this point there is very little we can do about it except, lose sleep.

The winter months were like those in past years. To many meetings that we would like at attend, but just could not make.

It was great to see so many from Wisconsin in St. Louis. The GCSAA Conference was excellent. Very well attended. It also had the largest display of equipment ever.

Ray Knap did an excellent job on 'Tree Transplanting' at the Thursday educational session.

Many Wisconsin Superintendents attended other conferences such as Midwest, Illinois and Nebraska, which Wayne Otto had the privilege to be on the program. It is great to see our Superintendents active in other areas of their profession.

Lets start off 1980 with a good attendance at our March meeting on the 18th at Fon du Lac. Don't forget to make your reservations and also keep the reservation.

Woody Voigt

## **HEADQUARTERS**

FOR

TURF MAINTENANCE EQUIPMENT & SUPPLIES

"Serving N.E. Wisconsin & Upper Michigan"

Distributing

## JACOBSEN TURF MAINTENANCE EQUIPMENT

For Mowing, Aeration and Sweeping Large Turf Areas.

Over 50 Years of Leadership.

## HORST DISTRIBUTING, INC.

444 North Madison Street

Chilton, Wisconsin 53014

"Service is Not Our Motto, It's Our Business"